P-04-423 Brooklands Nursing Home - Correspondence from Pembrokeshire County Council to the Clerking team

Dear Kayleigh

Richard has asked me to provide you with an update of our position following your email below.

The planning application surrounding the proposed development of a Civic Amenity and Recycling Centre near New Hedges, Pembrokeshire was submitted to the planning authority, Pembrokeshire Coast National Park (PCNP), on 25th February 2013.

During initial discussions surrounding the proposal with PCNP we were informed that the planning application would have an 8 week determination period. However upon submission of the planning application this determination period was increased to 13 weeks.

This period has now been exceeded by PCNP, however following discussion of the application at a Development Management Committee on 22nd May 2013 it was decided a site visit should be undertaken by Committee Members, this was undertaken on Monday morning (3rd June) by PCNP planning officers and committee members. Following this site visit the planning officer's report is due to be available early next week, once the planning officer's report is available we will then be in a position to reply to the letter from William Powell AC/AM, Petitions Committee Chair.

The planning application is due to be discussed by PCNP at the next Development Management Committee on the 19th June 2013, we will then provide with a further update following the results of this committee.

Yours sincerely Sarah